## Greenville Spinners Board of Directors meeting, Sunday June 2, 2013

In attendance: Steve Baker, Samantha Smith, Thad Dulin, Nancy Wolfe, Jamie France, Leslie Coffey, Beth Magera, Frank Mansbach, Ken Dresher, Don Hudson, George Furr, Dan and Jill McNamara

SCTAC Tuesday night ride issues: A and B groups have had good participation, enough to cover the costs.

C or country rides: Spinners accepting liability for the risks.

Dan and Jill have stepped in to take care of the C ride options: Very negative situation at this point, 150 to 200 riders showing up each week and no doing what they are instructed to do. Jamie suggested canvassing the whole membership about putting a new structure in place with speeds and distances specified.

Frank: Suggested paying a person just to oversee the Tuesday night rides Need a full time board ride leader in place. Task force: Jamie, George, Leslie, Dan and Jill. Will meet at another time and date to pursue this action.

Storage facility issues have been resolved and there should be no more problems with access. Club received a 15% discount for advance payment.

Beth Margera: 54 cyclists showed up for the May time trial. The officer costs \$150.00 each time. This has been a standard fee for the past several years. Asks that the Short track series be promoted on the Spinners web page.

GS ELAN: Promoting all women's rides via Facebook and email. Pedal Chic co-op rides and Wed. night rides.

Proposes the Swap meet and Barbeque meeting for the July 18th Time Trial. Since we did not have on last year. Suggest that maybe Thomas Creek and come out and participate as long as they abide by legal rules. Jamie will check into that.

Jamie: Wants to get a description of board position jobs from each member so that roles will be better defined in the future.

Frank: New organization formed out of Bikeville since Andrew Meeker left Greenville. Bike, Walk Greenville: non-profit organization to promote biking and walking around Greenville. Currently there are only 181/2 miles of bike lanes in the whole county. Working to expand this limited range.

Wants to add link to BWG to Spinners site. Spinners will endorse this new organization.

Don: Books for Bikes series at the Greenville County Library. There will be bike events all summer with the Spinners and Library system.

Suggests we all have Board members business cards made and also to come up with "support" T's that can be sold at Spinners events to raise funds.

Ways to increase membership: require a membership for A and B rides at SCTAC.

George suggested we look at the Conejo Valley Cycling Club in Westlake Village, CA as an example.

Nancy Wolfe: Spinners Safety foundation: Objective: Helmets for schools 30 to 35 per school. Adult helmets and bike lights for the rescue mission. Many of the homeless use bike to commute around Greenville.

New logo: "Don't skid without your lid". The next annual fundraiser will be held the Friday after Thanksgiving.

Leslie: Suggested we renew with Club Express for three years. The costs will be less. Motion was made and seconded all were in favor. Page updates needed: Hide stats page.

Sam on behalf of Karen Bailey: Paying bills on time, data being transferred to quick books.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm

Will meet again on Sunday July 7th at 6:30 pm.